Florida Chapter of The Wildlife Society

Spring Business Meeting
Ramada Hotel and Conference Center

Jacksonville, Florida

March 31, 2015
Draft Minutes

Attendees (no sign in sheet, based off memory):  Erin Myers, Becky Bolt, Patrick Delaney, Jennifer Korn, Kyle Mader, Matthew Kaunert, Claire Sunquist Blunden, Travis Blunden, Kristi Nolte, Holly Ober, Mark Ausley, Tim O’Meara, Eric Hellgren, Dan Greene, Samantha B., Mike Milleson, Erin Tillman, Erica Christianson, Jay Exum, Monica Folk, Hugh Boyter, Cheryl Millet, Justin Nolte
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order 
	President E. Myers called meeting to order at 4:08pm. 
	

	Reading of the Minutes
	Becky Bolt moved to approve the Fall 2014 minutes. Hugh Boyter seconded. Motion approved.
	· Fall 2014 minutes approved.

	Report of Treasurer 
	E. Myers provided report however minutes were recorded incorrectly during the meeting. Will need to use treasurer report from spring 2015 to update minutes. 
	· 

	Report of Committees 
	
	

	Audit 
	No report provided
	

	Awards
	T. O’Meara reported:
--Two nominations so far
--Discussed getting more items in newsletter, simplifying requests for nominations

--S. Baraoidan suggested sending reminders through FWC
--E. Myers brought up a point about members not receiving emails or notifications.

	· J. Korn and E. Christianson to send more reminders out via facebook
· J. Korn to coordinate with T. O’Meara to simplify requests for nominations

· S. Baraoidan to send reminders through FWC

	Certification
	No report from B. Guiliano. 
--Certification information is already on the TWS website, but E. Myers suggested offering workshops at the conferences that would count as credit towards the CWB requirements. Discussion ensued about possibilities.  
--Discussion about changing chair position to someone more active. H. Ober mentioned she would discuss with B. Guiliano
	· H. Ober to follow up with B. Guiliano about chair position

	Conservation 
	B. Bolt reported:
--Discussion about Amendment 1, focusing on where money should be allocated. Sent letter to politicians stating where funding should be going. 
--She has not been able to get in touch with D. Gawlik or L. Calle so she cannot report on the status of the conservation tool.

--B. Bolt requested more help on the conservation committee. 

--J. Exum stated FWF provided contact information for politicians so people could contact directly. 

--B. Bolt recommended that members should sign up for FWF’s RSS feed.

--Student with blue polo shirt recommended providing template for letters and contact info.

--S. Baraoidan reported about feral cat committee. She attended coalition meeting in September. She stated if FLTWS wanted to promote advocacy, two major points: protections of cats and disease transmission to humans. S. Baraoidan will send out flyers or graphics promoting these items to board. 

--H. Boyter stated that a letter from FWF counts as one contact. He also responded to an appeal from TWS. Suggested that it might be more useful to have more people comment on issues, as well as a single letter from the state chapter.

--E. Myers recommended adding J. Korn to website committee so she can send more email blasts to members. 
--T. O’Meara suggested sending a notice over email or facebook when the chapter makes comments or sends letters.


	· S. Baraoidan will send out flyers or graphics promoting these items to board.
· M. Milleson to add J. Korn to website committee
· B. Bolt to coordinate with J. Korn to notify members when the chapter comments on issues

	Education & Information 
	J. Korn reported:
--The spring 2015 newsletter is out.

--Discussed having members send in pictures for cover photo, as well as descriptions for photos
--Discussed needing more members to send in content for newsletter

--E. Myers recommended adding Southeastern Rep (C. Blunden) to education committee

--E. Christianson recommended changing the facebook page to a group page
	· J. Korn to send request for more content and cover photos for newsletter

· C. Blunden to be added to education committee

· J. Korn to change FLTWS facebook page to group page

	Finance
	E. Myers had nothing to report.
--Topic is tabled until 2015 Spring meeting.
	

	Fundraising 
	M. Ausley reported:
--$4,300 in sponsorship for conference, several raffle items. Sponsors donated separately for scholarships.  
	

	Membership
	No report from P. Brouse.
--E. Myers on behalf of S. Nagid reported that she will no longer be the Welcome Committee Chair due to her move to Georgia.  She recommends that this task be absorbed into the new Secretary’s duties.

--E. Myers nominated J. Bock as new chair of membership committee, co-chair will be K. Nolte

	

	Nominations and Elections
	E. Myers on behalf of S. Rockwood reported:
--Election results are:
· President-Elect: Holly Ober
· Secretary: Patrick Delaney
· Treasurer: Sam Baraoidan
· Member at Large (2): Kristi Nolte, Dan Greene
· Southeastern Representative: Claire Sunquist Blunden
--E. Myers strongly suggested that nominees for positions get involved with committees
--B. Bolt will automatically become President at 2015 Spring Conference

--E. Myers will automatically become Past-President at 2015 Spring Conference
	

	Scholarship 
	M. Folk reported:  
--Reported there is still strong bias towards UF. 
--Discussion about incentives scholarship students attending. Motion to fully cover attendance for scholarship winners. J. Korn and H. Ober seconds. Motion approved. 

--Discussion for free registration for runner up. Motion approved, B. Bolt seconds. 

	· P. Delaney to get committee report from M. Folk
· 

	Student Chapter 
	E. Christianson (or possibly new student president?) reported:
--Beast Feast had 250 attendees
--Conclave at Virginia. 3rd in riflery, 6th in another category. 14 students attended.

--Going through elections right now


	

	Program Committee 


	B. Bolt reported:

--P. Delaney to get report from B. Bolt
--Lengthy discussion about sparking attendance from members, non-members, and students

· J. Korn discussed Texas Chapter, 800 people in attendance. Lots of support from state agencies. Suggested promoting more student programs. The meetings are Thurs thru Sat.
· S. Baraoidan stated that USF almost created student chapter. Still UF only school with wildlife program
· C. Blunden stated UCF has environmental program but B. Bolt stated it is hard to get professors involved, mentions that G. Tanner was integral for developing UF student chapter

· E. Myers discussed incentives for students getting involved and that state agencies are not requiring biologists To be CWB.
· C. Blunden stated that FWC requires justification for travel, folks need to present or be on board. T. O’Meara countered stating that FWC has allowed people to attend without presenting or on board positions. 

· T. Blunden stated that the chapter needs more buy in from leadership from state agencies

· E. Christionson suggested having meetings on weekends to make it easier for people paying their own way.

· J. Exum conducted a survey among membership. Both private and public folks have an interested in professional development and networking. 

· B. Bolt stated that the chapter used to have meetins in cool locations and people camped. Now spring meetings are too large for smaller venues

· H. Boyter asked how many members attended joint meetings versus
	· B. Bolt to continue to work with M. Smith on conference logistics.

· P. Delaney to get report from B. Bolt
· 

	Website 
	M. Milleson reported:
--Needs more content, species spotlight has fizzled out. 

--L. Diaz will send in a species spotlight

--K. Mader is now on website committee

--E. Sanchez volunteered to be on website committee

--E. Christianson will help with photoshop skills


	· L. Diaz will send in a species spotlight


	Old Business 
	E. Myers reported:

--Archiving is still ongoing.
	

	New Business 
	Outdoor Events:

--March 15, 2015: Pelican Island Festival at Pelican Island NWR – E. Myers
--Space Coast festival is not an option because we would have to have a table there for the entire week.
	

	Adjourn 
	Meeting adjourned at 4:32pm.   
	


Treasurers Report 

No report at this time.
